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Tulpehocken Township 

Board of Supervisors 

 Meeting of August 4, 2021 

 

 

The Tulpehocken Township Board of Supervisors met on August 4, 2021 in the Township 

meeting room at 8:30 A.M.  In attendance and voting were Supervisors: Vice Chairman Richard 

Kramer and Lester Feick, Supervisor.  Chairman Gary Deck was not present.  Also, present was 

Christy Flaherty, Township Secretary/Treasurer. 

 

There were no members of the audience.   

 

CALL TO ORDER  

 

Vice Chairman Kramer called the meeting to order at 8:30 A.M. 

 

The meeting continued with the pledge to the American Flag. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

None. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Public Hearing 

 

The Township is considering refinancing the sewer load with First Citizens Community Bank.  

Does the public have any comment?  Motion to adopt Ordinance 2021-02; Refinancing the 

sewer loan with First Citizens Community Bank 

 

Public Comment 

 

Supervisor Feick made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2021-02; Refinancing the sewer loan with 

First Citizens Community Bank.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Kramer and 

passed unanimously (2-0). 

 

Close Public Hearing 

 

SEWER OPERATIONS 

 

Kirk Merkey (1 Chestnut Street & 19 West Tanner Street) – Motion to pursue sheriff sale on 

personal property 
 

Supervisor Feick made a motion to pursue sheriff sale on personal property of Kirk Merkey (1 

Chestnut Street and 19 West Tanner Street).  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman 

Kramer and passed unanimously (2-0). 
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ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING 

 

Vice Chairman Kramer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 A.M.  The motion was 

seconded by Supervisor Feick and passed unanimously (2-0). 

   

      Respectfully Submitted, 

     Christy Flaherty  
     Secretary, Tulpehocken Township 

 


